HONG KONG UNIVERSITY LAW ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE FOR THE PERIOD FROM DECEMBER 2003 TO NOVEMBER 2004

During the report period, the Association's Executive Committee has held 12 meetings and its 5 Sub-committees have held over 30 meetings.  Below is a brief account of the work done.
Membership
With the concerted effort of the Membership Drive sub-committee set up under the Association and the Faculty Development Office of the Faculty of Law of the University of Hong Kong, the number of members of the Association has increased from 152 members in Nov 2003 to 325 members today.  The sub-committee also wrote to all graduates this summer inviting them to join.
Sub-committees

Through the various sub-committees mentioned below, the Association organized and assisted in the organization of a number of activities held or to be held to commemorate the 35th anniversary of the Faculty in the academic year of 2004 to 2005 -
(a) HomeComing Sub-committee;
(b) Reunion Dinner Sub-committee;
(c) 35th anniversary publication Sub-committee; and
(d) Concert Sub-committee.
Separate reports of each of the sub-committees and an account of the financial position of the Association will be sent to members shortly.

Liaison with the Faculty
In order to foster a stronger link and communication between the Faculty and the Association –
(a) the Dean came to two meetings of the Executive Committee and briefed the Association of the latest developments and various important activities of the Faculty;

(b) the Faculty Board has invited the Association to nominate an alumnus to be co-opted as a member of the Faculty Board.  Mr. Augusto Da Roza was nominated by the Association to sit on the Faculty Board;
(c) the Faculty and the Association have been in constant touch throughout the year.

Charitable organization

The HKU Law Alumni Charity Limited, an organization that is to be exempted from all taxes under the Inland Revenue Ordinance, is about to be formed.  Such organization would, after its incorporation, be used to organize fund raising activities.

Website (http://www.hku.hk/law/alumni)
With the assistance of the Faculty Development Office, the Association has revamped its website to provide more information on the activities of the Association to the alumni of the Faculty.

Seminars
Alumni are involved as speakers in a number of lectures and seminars to be organized by the Faculty including the International Conference on Legal Ethics to be held in March 2005.  
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